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MTA FY 2001 TRANSPORTATION APPROPRIATIONS 

REQUEST 

ISSUE

The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) is continuing to move ahead with improving its bus reliability and expanding its bus and rail service.  The MTA will celebrate the opening of the Metro Rail Line to North Hollywood segment on June 24, 2000.  With Congressional support, the MTA’s efforts to help Los Angeles County alleviate congestion, meet air quality standards and remain competitive in the global economy will soon be possible.  Congress’ support of our annual transportation appropriations allows the MTA’s programs to remain on track.  We are seeking Congress’ assistance once again this year.

BACKGROUND

The MTA Board Officers and CEO submitted the MTA’s FY 2001 Appropriations request to the House and Senate Subcommittees on Transportation and Related Agencies, Committee on Appropriations at the end of March, 2000.  

The MTA has requested the following FY 2001 Appropriations:

· $50 million of Section 5309 Fixed Guideway-Discretionary Funding toward the construction of the Metro Rail North Hollywood Extension.  This segment is scheduled to open during the Summer of 2000;

· $50 million in Section 5309 Bus and Bus Related Facilities Program-Discretionary Funding to assist the MTA in complying with the Bus Consent Decree and implementing the MTA’s Accelerated Bus Procurement Plan;

· $15 million for the Eastside and Mid-City transit corridors in Section 5309 Fixed Guideway-Discretionary Funding.  This funding will be used for preliminary engineering, design and environmental work needed for fixed guideway projects in these corridors in the context of the recently approved MIS alternatives for the existing Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA);

· $5 million for the San Fernando Valley Transit Corridor in Section 5309 Fixed Guideway-Discretionary Funding.  This funding is for preliminary engineering and environmental work for the fixed guideway project in the recently approved MIS;

· $4 million in Section 5309 Bus and Bus Related Facilities Program-Discretionary Funding for Advanced Technology Transit Bus (ATTB).  This funding will provide assistance toward preliminary engineering of the ATTB to develop an articulated version of the vehicle with an alternative propulsion system designed for Bus Rapid Transit (BRT);

· $6 million in Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITS) funding for the completion of the Regional ITS Communication Network in Los Angeles County and other ITS-related projects;

· $5 million in Reverse Commute/Jobs Access funding to continue work on the proposed Countywide Welfare-to-Work Unanticipated Transportation Needs Service (UTRANS) and to provide funding for additional anticipated service needs; and,

· $1.15 million in Transportation and Community and System Preservation Program funds for worthwhile projects in mid-Wilshire and Boyle Heights.

ACTION NEEDED

Please write or call Members of Congress and urge them to support the MTA’s FY 2001 Transportation Appropriations request.  A sample letter and list is attached.  If you have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody (213) 922-2237 or Marisa Valdez Yeager (213) 922-2262, MTA Government Relations.
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